
 
To: NADE Board of Directors  
From: Crystal Bach, NADE Support Staff Committee Chair  
Date: July 6th, 2022  
Subject: NADE Support Staff Committee End-Year 2022 Report  
 
Hello,  
 
This is my first time as a NADE Committee Chairperson. I was and am very excited and 
honored to be appointed to this position.  
 
This past year I tried to recruit more members to the Support Staff Committee as well as 
encourage our members to use the Support Staff Member Group. That did not work out 
so well, but I hope this will be used more in the future. We continue to look for ways to 
recruit new support staff members.  
 
Comments and feedback from support staff included cross training, overwhelming 
workloads and attrition.  
 
I am grateful for David Assaleh, OK, and Liz McGee, UT, for serving on this committee 
with me. 
  
Thank you for this opportunity to serve NADE and its members.  
Respectfully,  
 
 
Crystal Bach  

Crystal Bach  
Support Staff Committee Chairperson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


